LLAWHADEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL
INCORPORATING LLAWHADEN, ROBESTON WATHEN, GELLI & BETHESDA

Minutes of the monthly meeting held on 02 March 2015 in Llawhaden YFC Hall at 8.00.p.m.

PERSONS PRESENT

MR.  M. LOGAN – VICE CHAIRMAN.

MR.  T. SIMONS.

MRS. I. JAMES.

MRS. S. PHILLIPS.

MRS. M. BRADLEY – CLERK

The meeting commenced at 8.12.p.m. and was opened by Mr. M. Logan, Vice Chairman, in the absence of Mr. D. Willcox.  Mr. M. Logan welcomed all Members to the meeting and thanked them for their attendance.  Propose that the MINUTES of the last meeting be signed as a true record and approved by all present.
Proposed:-  Mrs. S. Phillips.

Seconded:-  Mrs. I. James.

APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology was received from Mr. D. Willcox.

MATTERS ARISING

There were no issues arising to date.

CORRESPONDENCE

PRECEPT

An acknowledgement was received from Mr. K. McDermott, Financial Officer, stating that the Precept for 2015/2016 will be £6,750.
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CORRESPONDENCE

HIRE OF LLAWHADEN YFC HALL FOR 2014

A bill has been received for the hire of the YFC Hall for 2014, which includes all meetings held throughout the year, hire of the Hall for the Christmas & Halloween events and use of the kitchen.  The cost is £425, it was agreed to pay this amount.
Proposed:-  Mr.  M. Logan.

Seconded:-  Mrs. I. James.

LLAWHADEN PLAYING FIELD

Mrs. M. Bradley has obtained a copy of the Deeds for the playing field. This piece of land was registered with the Land Registry in July 2010. As it has covenants placed on this land, it can only be used as a playing field or for sports.

Due to the location of this field, it is unsuitable to use it as a playing field for the community, it was therefore proposed that it could be utilised by some other rugby/ football club for training.  Enquiries are to be made to offer this land for sports use.

Proposed:-  Mrs. S. Phillips.

Seconded:-  Mr.  M. Logan.

SPEED MONITORING AT ROBESTON WATHEN & LLAWHADEN

As Mr. Ben Blake was delegated the task of reporting the feedback of this procedure, an e-mail was sent to remind him that to date, no feedback has been received.  The areas that were monitored is the stretch of road that runs past  St. Aidain’s Church in Llawhaden and the road leading from the Robeston Wathen roundabout to Narberth. 
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NAME PLACE SIGN

Whilst the name place signs have been changed back to the original  name  of  the village, one remains unchanged. The location of this sign is the side road which leads to the Castle, near the noticeboard and garden area.
An e-mail has been sent to Mr. Ben Blake reminding him that this issue has not been dealt with.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

1. PEMBROKESHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

PLACEMENT OF ROOF OVER EXISTING SILAGE CLAMP

APPLICATION NO:-  14/0869/PA

Vaynor Farm, Bethesda, Narberth, Pembrokeshire. SA67 8HW

Permission Granted.

FINANCE

Current Account:-                                                                            £1,507.62.

Reserve Account:-                                                                            £   531.05.

EXISTING PLAY AREA IN LLAWHADEN VILLAGE
It was proposed that the County Council should be approached as to the improvement of the existing play area in the village.  As there are very few amenities in the four villages and there are now more children who  could  benefit from the use of this play area, it would be helpful if the County Council could assist with this issue.

Proposed:-  Mr.  T. Simons.

Seconded:-  Mrs. S. Phillips.     
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NEWSLETTER

Mrs. S. Phillips stated that she will produce the next Newsletter before Easter.

She will contact W.I. Members, YFC Members, Church Members, Caffle Brewery etc, for any news that can be shared with the community.
The idea of the Newsletter is to keep the communities updated with any new information  or  items  of interest.

NEW IDEAS TO BENEFIT THE COMMUNITY

Floral displays were thought to be a way of enhancing the communities, suitable areas are yet to be decided.

Other ideas are still to be discussed.

SUMMER FETE

Possible dates were put forward for a Summer Fete this year, June was thought to be suitable and would not clash with summer holidays and other events.  This event has still to be decided.

MEETING WITH MR. E. LLEWELLYN

Mr. D. Willcox has arranged to meet with Mr. E. Llewellyn on site to discuss the issues that have been outstanding for some time.  This meetimg ism scheduled for 04 March 2015.

The meeting concluded at 9.20p.m.

The next meeting will be held on 13 April 2015.

